
or conditions in which social pressure may be operative
are more likely to be associated with inferiority f~el­

1ng.
Dr. H. L. ANSBAOHER.

Mr. Paul THATCID::;R writes: "It may interest you to know
that our group in Ogden has arranged with the local pub­
lic library to purchase and install upon its shelves
most of the works on Indivifulal Psychology now in Eng­
lish print.

"When school starts next. fall it is planned that
Ne shall mail to every school teacher and social worker
in Ogden a list of the titles and a recommendation that

'the books be used.

"The librarian has suggested a series of lec­
tures by the writer in connection with this project, but
pressure of work and the U.S. Selective Service are too
uncertain to per1nit definite plans."

Dr. Lydia SICffiillR reported to us about her work in Los'
Angeles. She seems to be quit e active and apparently
very successful. She mentions in her last letter some
of her activities as:

Lectures in Los Angeles for the Rehabilitation
Program for the Red Cross,' and for the Association. of
Occupational Therapists. The high point of her work
seems to be a course for _phyafct.ans in which a great
nmnber participate, some of them very prominent. This
course has been received with great enthusiasm, reports
indicate.

Besides that, Dr.Sicher has extended her activi­
ties to Bakerfield, California. There she gave the in­
augural address at the occasion of the opening of a new
school for crippled children; she also held some confer­
ences with Public health officials , with the staff of
the Association for Spastic Children, and with of~icers

of an a.nny camp nearby ..

We all can be very prou~. of the Nork that Dr.
Sicher has been doingo In servlng the public in ca11~
fornia she serves all of us. congratulations, Lydia)
and much luck!
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CHICAGO GROUP

The following meetings were held durinG the year
1942 - 43: 7 general meetings; 7 erlucat~onal meetings; 4
'meetings of the central group members; one 8.ocial meet­
ing of central group- and associate members;the adminis­
trative committee held a meeting once per month.

Because of the war-time demands upon the time and
energies of so many of our members J it was deo1ded at
the beginning of the year's activities that the number
of Central Group member meetings be limited to one every
three months; but that the Administrative Committee meet
as often as necessary in order to transact needed busi­
ness items.

The topics offered for discussion at our regular
and edu.cational meetings have been ~ ry stimUlating, and
attendance at all meetings .has been larger than we had
expected through such a buay winter. Subjects covered
were: .

Psychological Preparation for Democracy
Psychology of Racial PrejUdice
Principles of Cooperation
Adolesaents in a Time of 'Nar
How Teachers can use Psychology
Psychological Principles .in Handling the

.Preschool Child
The Structure of Neurosis
Children'S Dreams and Fantasies

A fall introductory class was held with approxi­
mately 15 enrolled; a spring introductory class was held
with approximately 23 enrolled. A tentative enrollment
is now on file of about 15 in number for a tall advanced
class.

During the year the meeting plac e of our Associa­
tion was changed 'f r om its club rooms at 612 North Mic~

gan Avenue, to 24 North W.abash Avenue. - The membership '
as of J~e 18,1943 is: 27 Central Members, 19 Associate
Members, 11 Inactive Central Members, 16 out - of- town
Memb ers,' 1 Life Member.
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